4/13 Save

## ANSWER TO FACULTY INVESTIGATORS:

NAME? "The April 3 Movement"
ADDRESS? "AEL"

It was learned Sunday night that pairs of faculty members (who volunteered for the job) will be coming into AEL starting Monday to ask demonstrators to leave, and, if they do not, to take their names and addresses. The faculty will be collecting names for use by the Stanford Judicial Council in political trials.

The community meeting recognized this as a very serious threat to individual rights.

If the administration chooses to select victims on the basis of the faculty investigation,
instead of prosecuting ALL THOSE WHO SIGN THE STATEMENT OF SOLIDARITY,
there will be a vicious breach of justice.

Therefore, the community meeting voted that the ONLY RESPONSE to the request for identification be, (name) "The April 3 Movement" and (address) "AEL".

It was also suggested that calling the faculty cops a bunch of mother-fuckers was not the best tactic, whatever our personal feelings about them. A restrained, earnest attempt to win them to our cause can only work to the benefit of the movement.

The faculty investigators might also be told that they can find all the names they need on the Solidarity Statements. More than 600 persons had signed them by Sunday night.

ANSWER TO FACULTY INVESTIGATORS:

NAME? "The April 3 Movement"

ADDRESS? "AEL"